

Linwood Legacy HISTORIC LINWOOD FOUNDATION, INC.

NUMBER 2 VOLUME 19



The First Confederate Memorial Day Linwood Cemetery, Columbus, Georgia April 26, 1866

Historic Linwood Foundation

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

Scott L. Boyce Vice-President

> Vacant Secretary

C-th- M-

Sally Plott

Treasurer

President

Donald Sando

Immediate Past President

John Page

Advisors

John S. Holt, Jr. Frazer Loomis

Historian Emeritus Mary Jane Galer

Historic Linwood Foundation BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Michael Adams
Eliza Brewer
Ruth Calhoun
Michael Kelso
Warner Kennon
Laura Murphy
Celia Page
David Roberts
Carter Schondelmayer
Mark Taylor
Katherine J. Waddell

Executive Dir. & Newsletter Editor

John W. Walden, Jr.

Jane Brady
Asst. Executive Director
Callie McGinnis
City Cemetery Division Mgr.
Deborah Abraham

Restoration Brick Mason

Jeremy Smith Elite Masonry

Monument Conservator David Via

Stone Faces and Sacred Spaces

Cover photo courtesy of the CSU Archives Columbus State University Dear Linwood Members and Friends.

I think we can say that spring has finally arrived in the Chattahoochee Valley. When the pollen covers our vehicles with a yellow blanket, we know that the temperatures will soon be rising and summer can't be far away.

If you have driven through the cemetery lately, you have seen some work being done to the gatehouse. We have painted the exterior a new color, and in the not too distant future we will be working on the inside. After 15 years, it was time to give the gatehouse a face lift and make it inviting to our visitors.

We have been putting the Mildred Miller Fort Grant money to great use, too! The wall near the chapel that was falling down, has now been repaired, and hopefully will last for many years to come. We have been busy with other projects also. The Fergusson Lot, the Peddy Lot and the Pryoy/Gullen Lot have all been worked on and look fabulous! We have many more projects to do, and it is because of your generosity that we are able to accomplish what we have.

Once again, the Annual Meeting was well attended. Our speaker, Daniel Bellware, presented the facts to prove what we already knew: the American holiday that we know of as Memorial Day started in Linwood Cemetery! Daniel and Dr. Richard Gardiner have co-authored a book entitled The Genesis of the Memorial Holiday in America, which we have in the office, which details the facts of Memorial Day starting here in Linwood Cemetery. Daniel and Richard have graciously offered to split the profit with the Foundation on any of their books that we sell.

And remember, if you know of someone planning a wedding, or a group that needs a place to meet, the Lummus Chapel is a great place for events. Also, if your organization needs a speaker, I am always willing to talk about Linwood Cemetery and the Foundation. Have PowerPoint, will travel!!!

As spring approaches and the temperatures start to rise, we hope to see you in the cemetery!

Until next time.

Jane

Member Renewals for January 1, 2015 to May 12, 2015

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Adams, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Mizell Alexander

Mr. and Mrs. Arch V. Arnold, III

Mr. and Mrs. Frank J. Bickerstaff, III

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Y. Bradley

Mr. and Mrs. William Brooks

Mr. and Mrs. Samuel Buracker, III

Mr. Michael Bush

Ms Rebecca Bush

Mr. Rick Caldwell

Mr. and Mrs. J. Paul Calhoun, Jr.

Mr. John R. Cargill, III

Ms Jan McGlaun Caves

Mr. W. Garner Cheney

Ms Louisa Banks Childs

First Presbyterian Church

Mrs. Jane Ford Cofer

Mrs. Tom Cook, Jr.

Mrs. Elizabeth T. Corn

Mr. William J. Cunningham, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. William DesPortes

Mrs. Sarah Patterson Fair

Mr. and Mrs. James L. Fav

Mr. and Mrs. Tom Flournoy

Mrs. Ethel W. Foley

Ms Rebecca George

Dr. Courtney George

Mrs. Susan S. Gristina

Mr. H. D. Groover

Mr. B. H. Hardaway, III

Mr. and Mrs. Madden Hatcher, III

Mr. and Mrs. Comer Hobbs

Dr. and Mrs. W. Lloyd Hudson, Jr.

Mrs. Jack C. Hughston

Mr. and Mrs. Tom Huston, Jr.

Mr. Kenneth S. Jones

Mr. and Mrs. Hugh G. Kennedy

Mr. and Mrs. John D. Kennedy

Mr. and Mrs. Warner Kennon

Mrs. Jack B. Key, Jr.

Mrs. R. B. Kimbrough

Mr. and Mrs. Buford King

Mr. and Mrs. Elliott Kirven

Judge and Mrs. John T. Laney. III

Mrs. Judith J. Linenfelser

Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Link

Mr. and Mrs. F. Edward Lummus

Mr. and Mrs. Frank H. Maier, Jr.

Ms Carol A. Martin

Mr. and Mrs. Roy E. Martin, IV

Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. McEachern

Mr. David Y. Mitchell

Mr. and Mrs. John Page

Ms Celia G. Page

Mrs. Betty R. Pearson

Mr. and Mrs. William R. Peek

Mr. and Mrs. Morris Plott

Mr. and Mrs. James Key Pound

Mr. Andrew Prather, II

Dr. Nancy E. Pruitt-Davis

Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Puckett

Mr. Albert M. Redd, Jr.

Ms Mary Ann Hall Reece

Dr. Mary W. Schley

Mr. and Mrs. John F. Schley

Dr. Philip T. Schley

Mr. and Mrs. Heath Schondelmayer

Mr. and Mrs. Gaston Sellers

Mr. and Mrs. John M. Sheftall

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Spencer

Mrs. Nell Gardiner Turner Spettel

Dr. and Mrs. Richard K. Straus

Mrs. Katherine A. Triplitt

Lizzie Rutherford Chapter, UDC

Mrs. Janet B. Walker

Mr. and Mrs. James C. Walton

Lynn and Nancy Weekley

Mr. and Mrs. Sam M. Wellborn

Mr. Robert E. Willett

Ms Elizabeth W. Willis

Mr. and Mrs. John H. Winn

Mr. and Mrs. Edward L. Witsell

Mr. and Mrs. William C. Woolfolk, III

Memorials & Gifts

January 1, 2015 to May 12, 2015

Historic Linwood Foundation is grateful for the generosity and support of the following donors:

In Memory of Mr. Samuel L. Buracker, Jr. Mr. David A. Cartledge

In Memory of Mrs. Betty Johnson, Mother of Jane Brady
Mrs. Peggy S. Gindville



Welcome New Members January 1, 2015 to May 12, 2015

Ms Mary A. Gaudioso
Mr. and Mrs. James Lawlor
Ms Virginia McPhearson and Mr. William Pruett
Mr. and Mrs. Shawn Roberts
Mrs. Stephanie Smith



Remember to visit us online at linwoodcemetery.org and search for us on Facebook under Historic Linwood Cemetery Foundation



From our President: Scott L. Boyce

On behalf of the Historic Linwood Foundation Board of Directors, and our dedicated membership, I say Thanks to you for your continued support in all that the Foundation does to enhance our cemetery. I would like to welcome new Board members Michael Kelso, Warner Kennon, Laura Murphy, David Roberts and Mark Taylor. I look forward to working with the Board as we go forward for the betterment of Linwood Cemetery.

Over the past 19 years, our members have supported both the daily on-going operations along with numerous large fundraising projects which include the completion of the wrought iron fencing of the cemetery grounds, chapel renovations, along with the recent photography book and the new exterior painting of our gatehouse.

For the past several years our finances have been audited and are in order. The cemetery grounds are maintained with direct partnership with the city, and our mission statement regarding renovations / repairs continues today. With a passionate membership and Board, Linwood will continue to prosper.

I look forward to working with the new Board and reporting back to you on completed projects and exciting new endeavors undertaken for Linwood Cemetery.

Best,

Scott

The Linwood Gate House

The first structure built in Linwood Cemetery by the City of Columbus was a shed, erected in 1873. Its purpose was to protect women and children from sudden showers during their cemetery sojourns. This structure was torn down in 1885 when a proper cemetery cottage was erected in its place.

The new facility (1885) had two large rooms: one was for the sexton, while the other served as a public waiting room. Plans also called for it to have a stove, a bay window, and a cupola to house the cemetery bell. (It is unknown if these latter features were implemented.)

Over the years the building fell into disrepair, and in 1915 The Cemetery Committee recommended to the Columbus Council that the building be torn down and a new, more modern structure be erected in its place. Apparently the demolition did not happen, but the building was repaired and slightly remodeled. Over the years it has served a storage facility, a shelter for visitors in bad weather, the sexton's office, a chapel and the cemetery public restrooms. In 2001, the Historic Linwood Foundation, in partnership with the City of Columbus, restored the building, and it became the headquarters for the Foundation. It is now called The Gate House.

The Historic Linwood Foundation maintains office hours in the Gate House Monday through Thursday, from 9am to 3pm. Foundation staff are able to assist the large numbers of visitors with the location of their family plots and to answer general questions about the cemetery. Office staff also assist individuals via phone and email. These services were unavailable before 2001, when the Gate House was vacant.

A few months ago the Gate House received an exterior paint job, and now it looks quite spiffy! The body of the house was painted cream/off-white, with dark olive trim. Plans are to paint the interior sometime later in the year. Please take a moment to stop by and admire the newly painted exterior of the Gate House!





Easter Sunrise Service 2015: A Journey in Time Back to Easter, 1865.

Top row (l to r): Chapel interior, Jane Brady as Mary Ann Williams, David Gillam as Horace King, Damon Free as Lt. Joseph John Jones, Fran Hall Kerce as Lizzie Rutherford; Second row: John M. Land as Col. Randolph Mott, David Gillam as Horace King & Douglas Pernell III as the Rev. Jeremiah Haralson, Chris O'Pry as John S. Pemberton, The Congregation.

The Historic Linwood Foundation Membership Form

MISSION STATEMENT

TO PRESERVE AND MAINTAIN LINWOOD CEMETERY AS AN HISTORIC AND CULTURAL SITE OF IMPORTANCE TO THE CITY OF COLUMBUS AND ITS CITIZENS. TO ASSIST THE CITY OF COLUMBUS IN RESTORING, PRESERVING, IMPROVING, MAINTAINING AND MANAGING LINWOOD CEMETERY, AND TO EDUCATE THE PUBLIC WITH RESPECT TO THE CULTURAL AND HISTORIC VALUES OF LINWOOD CEMETERY, AND FOR OTHER EDUCATIONAL AND CHARITABLE PURPOSES.

Name	Address:	
Telephone #	Email Add:	
Do you have Family buried in Lim	wood Cemetery?	97
Membership Categories:		
STUDENT: \$15.00	FRIEND: \$35.00	FAMILY: \$50.00
GATEKEEPER: \$125.00	GUARDIAN ANGEL: \$250.00	
Please check the category you desi HISTORIC LINWOOD FOUNDA	PATRON SAINT: \$1000.00 ire and send your check to: ATION, INC - P. O. BOX 1057 - COLUMBUS I: hlfinfo@knology.net website: www.lin	G, GA 31902

